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1.0 Purpose of Report or Summary of main Issues

1.1 To consider the allowances payable to the Lord Mayor, Deputy Lord Mayor and High 

Sheriff for the 2018/19 year.

2.0 Recommendations

2.1 The Committee is asked to; 

 Consider the appropriate level of the Civic Allowances for 2018/19 and to choose 

one of the following 3 options:

1. Increase the allowances by 2.3% in line with the Consumer Price Index of 

inflation.
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2. Increase the allowances by a percentage equivalent to the District Rate increase 

for the year – which would be 1.98% increase.

3. Not increase the allowances for the year.

3.0 Main report

3.1

3.2

3.3

3.4

3.5

3.6

Key Issues

The Personal allowances and allowances for hosting delegations and functions for the Lord 

Mayor, the Deputy Lord Mayor and the High Sheriff are normally reviewed annually.

The established practice had been that the Personal allowance and the allowance for hosting 

delegations and functions should take into account increases in the cost of living by 

increasing the allowances in line with the Consumer Price Index.

However, in previous years the Committee has considered three options, which were to 

increase the allowances by a percentage equivalent to the Consumer Price Index; increase 

the allowances by a percentage equivalent to the District Rate increase for the year or not to 

increase the allowances for the year.

In 2011, 2012, 2013, 2015, 2016 and 2017 the Committee decided not to make any increase 

in the allowances. In 2014, there was little change to the allowances other than the allowance 

for hosting delegations and functions for the Deputy Lord Mayor and the High Sheriff, which 

were both increased to £1,000. Accordingly, the Lord Mayor’s Personal allowance and 

allowance for hosting delegations and functions are currently £34,800 and £25,900 

respectively and the Deputy Lord Mayor’s and the High Sheriff’s Personal allowance and 

allowance for hosting delegations and functions are £6,250 and £1,000 respectively.

The Council has set the District Rate at a 1.98% increase for the 2018/19 year and the 

Consumer Price Index of inflation is currently at 2.3% (March 2018 figures).  Therefore the 

Committee should indicate if it wishes to maintain the position it considered in the past 7 

years not to increase the allowances for 2018/19, or to increase the allowances in line with 

these percentages.

Financial and Resource Implications

Any increase in the Civic Allowances can be met from within existing budgets.



3.7

Equality or Good Relations Implications

There are no equality or good relations considerations associated with this report.

4.0 Appendices – Documents Attached

None.


